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Happy New Year from your Educator Effectiveness Team. 

This newsletter is to provide updates on the implementation of the Great Teachers and Leaders Act.

The Educator Effectiveness Team continues to develop a state model system for evaluating principals and teachers. We are currently collecting feedback from the districts that are piloting the model system for evaluating principals. We will use the feedback to refine and improve the system as we prepare to validate the overall system for the next school year, 2012-2013. The next phase of our work includes reviewing a draft rubric for evaluating teachers, organizing a focus group on the creation of the decision matrix for aggregating an educator’s professional practice with student growth, and gathering the school districts piloting the model evaluation system to share lessons learned. 

Our team is also providing outreach and training to school districts that have requested information about the principal/assistant principal evaluation system. This information will prepare them for the state roll-out year 2013-14. 

This newsletter contains information about other tools that are being developed to support school districts in planning and preparing for the start of the requirements of the law - July, 2013.

Executive Director, Katy Anthes has been sharing progress and initial findings with members of the Legislature though House and Senate Education Committee hearings, rule approval hearings and Joint Budget Committee hearings. The hearings are going well and we plan to continue to have open dialog about the successes and challenges of implementing S.B. 10-191.

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
In this edition of the newsletter you will find:

· Information on the partnership between Colorado Legacy Foundation and Department of Education.
· “Race to the Top 3” information.
· Upcoming conference related to S.B. 10-191.
· Update on the Content Collaboratives
· Coming soon! S.B. 10-191 detailed timeline for roll out beginning in 2011 through the end of 2015. A District Transition Toolkit to help districts from readiness to implementation.

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Partnership between the Colorado Legacy Foundation and CDE
There have been some questions about the role of the Colorado Legacy Foundation and its relationship with CDE. CDE is the state agency authorized to implement the Great Teaches and Leaders Act and support districts in their efforts to do so. CDE is also required to provide guidance, tools and monitoring of the implementation of all school laws and State Board rules. The Colorado Legacy Foundation is an independent 501 (c) (3) that, among other things, serves as a critical friend and partner to the Colorado Department of Education to help CDE effectively implement public policy. In partnership with CDE, the Colorado Legacy Foundation has been instrumental in supporting the Department and local districts as they prepare for implementation through their sponsorship of trainings, research support and staff capacity. The relationship between CLF and CDE is a strong partnership to extend support to districts and BOCES in their efforts to improve education in Colorado. The Educator Effectiveness Team appreciates the Colorado Legacy Foundation and will continue to work in partnership with them to implement S.B. 10-191 and create a sound State Model Evaluation System. (Click here to read more) 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Colorado Department of Education wins “Race to the Top 3”
The Colorado Department of Education is proud to announce that it has been awarded Race to the Top 3. The additional funding will allow the department to add capacity to support the vision of having effective teachers in every classroom, and effective leaders in every school. Please click on this link to read more and view potential district grant allocations. (Click here to read more) 

The state’s $17.9 million grant, disbursed over four years, is focused on four major areas designed to advance the state’s education reforms: 

1. Leveraging and expanding the state’s capacity to support district implementation of the state’s reforms; 

2. Implementing the Colorado Academic Standards through the work of Content Collaboratives (teams of educators with content and assessment expertise who will develop tools and assessments to assist educators in implementing the new standards and with accessing multiple measures of student learning for use in educator evaluations); 

3. Supporting district implementation of the state’s educator effectiveness law and; 

4. Increase access to STEM education across the state.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Upcoming Conference Related to Senate Bill 10-191 

The Colorado Association of School Executives, the Colorado Association of School Boards, and the Colorado Education Association have collaborated to host “Educator Effectiveness Summit: S.B. 10-191 into Action.” This event is sponsored by the Colorado Legacy Foundation. The target audience for this joint summit is district leadership teams, including superintendents, school board members, principals, and teachers. (Click here for more information or to register.)
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Content Collaboratives Update: 
Measuring student growth in all subjects, all grades
CDE has launched the Colorado Content Collaboratives in all content areas: Comprehensive Health, Dance, Drama & Theatre Arts, Mathematics, Music, Physical Education, Reading, Writing & Communicating, Science, Social Studies, Visual Arts, and World Languages. Last month, CDE issued an invitation for Colorado educators to apply for membership. This collaboration will benefit Colorado schools by providing clear examples and guidance for implementation of standards, assessments and educator effectiveness initiatives. The selected educators who contribute in the production will benefit from content-specific expert training, potential college credit, leadership development, and the influencing of critical components of our ambitious education system. 

This year, the primary focus of the work of the Colorado Content Collaboratives will be the development of valid, reliable and fair student measurement tools which indicate student academic growth and can be used to evaluate educator effectiveness. Colorado educators, along with state and national experts, will establish examples of student growth measures within each content area. These will be piloted in select districts, undergo revision and then be disseminated to all districts.

In future years, the focus of common tasks will include the establishment of outstanding instructional lessons which support the academic standards. The products created each year are expected to help schools and districts avoid the need to create evaluation tools by themselves and to build capacity statewide. To learn more about the work of the Colorado Content Collaboratives, please visit http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdeassess/index_content.html. For more information, please contact Angela Norlander at 303-866-6931, or Norlander_a@cde.state.co.us.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Coming Soon!
CDE Educator Effectiveness staff is developing two new resources to support districts as they prepare for 2013-14 implementation:

1. Detailed timeline and roll-out plans, including activities for CDE pilots and non-pilots. This timeline will give districts information about when all elements of the system will be developed and ready for dissemination to support implementation. It will also give specificity to the districts piloting the model evaluation system on when we will be conducting data collection and conducting training activities.

2. Evaluation System District Transition Toolkit. This toolkit is designed to support all school districts in preparing for statewide implementation, understanding the components of the evaluation system, and identifying resources that are available to help districts transition to the new requirements by the beginning of the 2013-2014 school year.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Return to Top
Questions, visit the website at: http://www.cde.state.co.us/EducatorEffectiveness/index.asp
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